
 
Memorandum 
To:   Mayor Nelson and Members of the City Council 

From:  Daniel R. Buchholtz, MMC, Administrator, Clerk/Treasurer 

Date:  March 13, 2020 

Subject: Camera System Replacement 
 
The City Council discussed the replacement of security cameras at its work session on March 9, 
2020.  Based on that discussion, the City Council recommended approval of the following camera 
replacements for 2020: 
  Terrace Park    $  6,460.00 
  Arthur Street Pump House  $  4,355.00 
  Able Park    $  5,005.00 
  Lakeside Park    $  6,200.00 
  City Hall    $  7,445.00 
  Contingency    $  6,250.00 
  Total     $35,715.00 
 
Funds will come out of Fund 400, Revolving Construction. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at 763.784.6491. 
  



 


